September Newsletter 2018 


Firstly, I hope everyone had a good break. Good luck to all the riders and helpers who are moving on, leaving school/college starting new jobs. Very many congratulations to everyone who has taken exams, sounds like they have been many results to celebrate.

If you follow Facebook, you will see that a small team have worked very hard at the Brook painting, cleaning, sorting and helping with the horses. Thank you so much I would like to wine and dine the small but elite team sometime after the start of term. 

Fundraising

We are grateful for all the recent fundraising: 

· Kingsbridge Rotary, who have supported us again year

· Horse and groom and Ugborough fair bar

· Ivybridge young farmers 

· Ugborough steeplechase 

· Morley Bingo 

· Rider Bill’s sister and friend epic walk!

Up and coming fundraising events:

· Sian sets off on her cycle on the 23rd October. Please support her if you can on her just giving page.

· Sea moor lotto - If anyone would like the chance to support us AND have a chance of winning cash prizes from £25 and £25,000 each month. Check out SeaMoorLotto.co.uk and search Erme Valley Riding. Tickets are £1 a week and HALF of this comes directly to us. 10% goes to SHDCS controlled Community Fund, 20% towards prizes and 20% admin.  This replaces out 100 club. 

· Christmas putting mile!! This will be similar to the unicorn mile.


Coaches

All our coaches will be on the new RDA coaching pathway from October, it looks exciting and hopefully will encourage more to start coaching. We have purchased new coaches’ sweatshirts so you will be able to distinguish the team of coaches during sessions.

Horses 

Well what can I say, unfortunately Mistry hasn’t settled and is not going to work out for us, we are just trying to sort this. Merlin is very happy with Diane. Princess has moved in and hope she will fill a gap until we find a big replacement. Albert, Boy and Fifi have had a little break from us and several have enjoyed the change of scenery in the Holway field. Teddy has been out enjoying himself with Ellie and having lots of success. We took four horses to Cornwood show where everyone was placed in all classes entered and Fifi was ring champion. Everyone had a great time and it was very good to be seen out and about. Plenty of good comments and maybe a couple of new volunteers.

Happy Hoof Club

Happy hoof club met at Nia’s before she set off for the Fox’s Academy in September. 
The next happy hoof club to be announced shortly. 


Dates for your Diary: 

Olympia trip 22nd of December. Still places available – a trip not to be missed.


We have lots of new sweatshirts and polo tops available please ask in the office if you would like one. 


Lastly a bit of housekeeping please will you only put toilet paper down the toilet as there was numerous rubber gloves found in the cesspit when emptied!


[bookmark: _GoBack]Reminder of our BACS details:  20– 60 –88   23050238
